
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Southbound I-25 Nightly Lane Closures  
 

As part of the US 36 Express Lanes Project, multiple nightly lane closures started July 27 on 

southbound I-25 between US 36 and 58th Avenue. These restrictions are necessary for bridge 

maintenance work and will continue for approximately two weeks. The restrictions include 

single lane closures on southbound I-25 starting at 8 p.m. and double lane closures starting at 9 

p.m. All work will continue through 5:30 a.m. A minimum of one lane of travel will remain open 

during the work, and closures will only be taken if needed.  Motorists are encouraged to avoid 

the area if possible.  

 

 
 

 

For more information, visit www.us36expresslanes.com or call the project hotline at 303-404-

7042.  
    

http://www.us36expresslanes.com/

